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From Our President... 
ASHE Triko Valley Section is celebrating 30 years this year of 
helping to promote the transportation industry in the Greater 
Cincinnati Area!  Wow, time sure goes by fast, what were you 
doing 30 years ago?  I wasn’t a ASHE member 30 years ago but 
some of you were, and are still active in ASHE.  We appreciate 
your service and the fact that you have used your skills and 
abilities to enhance our profession.  Th anks to our long-term 
members!  For those of you that have been attending more 
recently, I want to thank you for being a part of ASHE and 
encourage you to continue being a part of this organization 
as well as recruiting others to join.  Go big and join a 
committee!  Serving on the ASHE Board has been a privilege 
for me.  I have had the opportunity to meet and get to know 
many people, which can only enhance your career.     

Speaking of long-term members, the Triko Valley Board has been discussing inviting those 
members who have been active in ASHE for over 25 years to become honorary life members.  
Th e details have yet to be fi nalized but will come with great benefi ts.  We will discuss this more 
at our September meeting.   

At the September meeting President Richard Cochrane will be giving us an update on ASHE 
from a national perspective.  President Cochran will also help us celebrate 30 years as the Triko 
Valley Chapter.

Plan to be there as this will be a memorable event.  We also will have Andrew Bremer with us 
to give a presentation concerning Drive Ohio and all the CAV/Smart City projects occurring in 
Ohio.  Th ere is much happening on this front and your fi rm needs to be knowledgeable as this 
will have a signifi cant impact on the transportation industry.  

On the funding front, Congress is discussing diff erent ideas and bills that have been introduced 
to the Transportation Subcommittee but it appears that nothing will be passed this year with 
mid-term elections just two months away.  
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Scholarships will be promoted earlier next year so that at least two scholarships can be awarded in the summer before the 
start of Fall Semester.  So, let your co-ops/interns and Civil Engineering students know to apply for an ASHE scholarship.  
The John R Jurgensen Scholarship will be $5000 for students in Civil Engineering with a construction emphasis.  

John Greenhaldge will be speaking at our November General Membership Meeting and will be making another 
presentation on Engineering Ethics.  This is an important topic and a requirement for our PE license renewal, so you will 
not want to miss that easy opportunity to collect that Ethics PDH.   

ASHE will be touring the renovated 5/3 Arena at UC on October 5th at 4:00 pm.  There will be a signup on the ASHE 
website in the near future.  The group will be limited in number and you will have to provide your own PPE.

Steve Mary
Terracon
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ASHE PIN Report - September 2018
The summer has been a hot one in Ohio, both with the heat and humidity as well as politically.  An Ohio 
gubernatorial forum was held in July with candidates Dewine and Cordray, where infrastructure funding was 
addressed in different ways by each candidate.  Mike DeWine would establish a blue-ribbon commission to study 
how to best pay for infrastructure needs, with the commission reporting recommendations very quickly and how 
to fund a fix.  While DeWine stopped short of endorsing an increase in the fuel tax, or a sales tax on fuel purchases, 
it is not out of the question. Rich Cordray would seek a ‘sizable’ bond financing package that would be paid off with 
existing revenues over many years for road and bridge repairs, transit, improving the grid, and expanding broadband 
then paying it off from existing revenues over many years.  His bond package would be voted on by the citizens of 
Ohio.  Both candidates stated they want to work with interested parties to craft such solutions admitting they don’t 
have all the answers.  In preparation for working with the candidates for Governor and the Ohio General Assembly 
on the issue of transportation funding, the Fix Our Roads–Ohio (FOR Ohio) Coalition has been formed by a 
number of transportation/construction organizations in Ohio.  ASHE is exploring membership in this organization.  
According to the American Consulting Engineers Council, the idea behind “FOR Ohio” is to educate and champion 
a funding package that will be sustainable for the future of infrastructure. While the gas tax is a short-term fix, the 
funding package will need to consider how new technologies, fuel efficiency, alternative fuel vehicles (to name a few) 
will impact the traditional revenue structure and recommend different sources of funding.  An innovative funding 
source that may be explored further was introduced by Ohio state representative David Greenspan last spring, who 
wants to legalize sports betting and using the profits to fund transportation in Ohio.  In light of the inactivity in 
transportation funding at the federal level that has plagued the country for over a decade, this movement is needed 
as numerous states surrounding Ohio have passed legislation to increase transportation funding at the state level, 
which puts Ohio at a disadvantage economically.  

On the federal level, President Trump’s transportation plan that was revealed in February appears all but dead in 
Congress, with little chance of passage before the election.  The outcome of the midterm elections and how well the 
new Congress will work with President Trump will determine if a federal transportation bill will get passed in the 
next two year, with the ever looming expiration of the FAST act approaching in October of 2021. 

What can ASHE do about this?  Have your firm join the (FOR Ohio) Coalition to show support for a transportation 
bill in Ohio.  Contact the gubernatorial candidates.  And most importantly VOTE!
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May 15, 2015 - Montgomery Inn

President Vanessa Nghiem called the meeting to order at 11:45 a.m. with the announcement of our 
presenters for today.  Jack Sutton from the Hamilton County Park District and Jeff Koehn from IBI Group 
presented on the Ohio River Trail and Oasis Transportation Corridor After that Vanessa led the pledge of 
allegiance and recognition of guests.

Secretary Emerick announced that meeting notes from last general membership meeting are on the table 
by badges.  The treasurer’s report was read by Eric Kistner.  Four guests were recognized and information 
was provided for builder’s day at Coney Island on June 10th.  

Caroline Duffy discussed that there is no movement on a replacement to the FAST act, although it is 
funded for this year.  Kentucky passed a six year highway plan-details were provided.  This will fall short of 
needs.  Caroline noted that we are in a crisis mode with regard to highway program funding and urged us 
to contact those running for governor and educate them on the need for additional transportation funding 
in Ohio.  

Stan Harris noted that the ASHE National Conference is this coming weekend and that the last newsletter 
of the year has been sent out.  

Vanessa Nghiem announced that the National President will attend our September meeting to celebrate 
the 30th section anniversary.

Aaron Muck announced the second annual student chapter conference and review of guidelines that 
will be held at Widener University on October 6, 2018.  They are currently reviewing and updating best 
practices for developing and sustaining student chapters.  He continues to look for student reps at colleges.  
Aaron also gave information on the Builders Day event, with a goal of full scholarships for UC Engineering 
students.  All profits will go there.

Steve Mary noted that on Tuesday, Sept 18th, we will be celebrating the sections 30th anniversary and have 
Jim Barna talk about Drive Ohio.

Vanessa Nghiem noted that we are still doing the membership drive for Amazon gift cards.  There was no 
SCHRAMM awards report.   The scholarship application deadline is May 18th.  

Tom Nicholson held the first community service event, which was a highway cleanup with good weather.  
We will be planning another cleanup in the fall.  

There is a slow turnout for the upcoming Reds triple joint event.  Please sign up!

General Membership Meeting Minutes
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Katie Dillenburger reported that we had 56 golfers and 22 sponsorships to support this year’s student 
scholarships.  

Stan Harris conducted the installation of officers for the next year.

New President Steve Mary asked for a motion to adjourn.  Vanessa Nghiem raised the motion which was 
seconded by Eric Beck and carried. 

President Mary adjourned the meeting at 12:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Dave Emerick

TRIKO Valley Section Secretary

General Membership Meeting Minutes
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The 2018 ASHE Triko Valley Section Lloyd Wallace Memorial Golf Outing was held on Monday, May 7, 2018 
at Aston Oaks Golf Club.  We had a beautiful day of golf at a great course with 56 golfers and 21 sponsors.  
Thank you for all of your support and participation and a special thanks to the golf committee for creating a 
successful event!
 
Please contact Katie Dillenburger with any suggestions or comments so that we can hold another great outing 
next year.

2018 ASHE TRIKO Valley Golf Outing   
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Advertising Opportunities!

$50/year for small ads, $150/year 
for large ad and corporate link on the 
TRIKO website.If interested, contact 
Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.

com.

Send website logos to Matt Loeffler at 
loefflerm@bceo.org.

E n v i r o n m e n t a l               F a c i l i t i e s               G e o t e c h n i c a l               M a t e r i a l s

We act quickly to deliver practical  
solutions on time to avoid delays,  
surprises, and costly mistakes down  
the road. We are here whenever  
you need us.

Cincinnati, OH 

(513) 321 5816 

terracon.com/cincinnati

Reliable.
Responsive  |  Resourceful

ARCHITECTURE + INTERIORS
CIVIL ENGINEERING

CONSTRUCTION SOLUTIONS
ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

INVESTIGATIVE
IT SOLUTIONS

LAND SURVEYING
PLANNING + ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

STRUCTURAL ENGINEERING
TRANSPORTATION

UTILITY INFRASTRUCTURE

www.structurepoint.com
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ASHE TRIKO VALLEY MEETING
General Membership Meeting

Location: Original Montgomery Inn (Montgomery, OH) 
Date: Tuesday, September 18, 2018 at 11:30 a.m.

Andrew Bremer from Drive Ohio will speak about AV/CAV and  
Smart City Initiatives in Ohio.  In addition, ASHE National President  

Richard Cochrane will speak.

2017 - 2018 Board of Directors

Title Member Company Phone Email
President Steve Mary Terracon 513-472-7029 steve.mary@terracon.com
1st Vice President Tom Nicholson PRETEK Group 937-641-8267 tnicholson@pretekgroup.com
2nd Vice President Aaron Muck Terracon 513-612-9051 ajmuch@terracon.com
Treasurer Eric Kistner Stantec 513-842-8200 eric.kistner@stantec.com
Secretary David Emerick Duke Energy 513-287-1001 david.emerick@duke-energy.com
Regional Rep. Vanessa Nghiem AECOM 513-419-3451 vanessa.nghiem@aecom.com
3rd Year Director Joe Schmeltzer American Structurepoint 513-407-8317 jschmeltzer@structurepoint.com
3rd Year Director Brian Rhodes JMT 513-699-8573 brhodes@jmt.com
2nd Year Director Katie Dillenburger Bayer Becker 513-492-9837 katiedillenburger@bayerbecker.com
1st Year Director Terry Dull KZF 513-621-6211 terry.dull@kzf.com

Past President Vanessa Nghiem AECOM 513-419-3451 vanessa.nghiem@aecom.com
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Committee Chair Person Contact Information
The ASHE TRIKO Valley Board of Directors has several committees to help promote our organization 
in a variety of ways. Listed below, you can fi nd the contact information of the chair person for each 
committee. If you would like to share an idea or would like to volunteer to serve on a committee, 
please contact the appropriate chair person. The Board thanks you for your continued support and 
dedication to the transportation industry. 

Committee Chair Person Contact Information
Schramm Award Eric Beck Eric.Beck@hamilton-co.org

Scholarship Nathan Moore  moore.nmm@gmail.com
Program Steve Mary Steve.Mary@stantec.com
Social Vanessa Nghiem Vanessa.Nghiem@aecom.com
Membership Brian Rhodes brhodes@jmt.com
Student Chapter Aaron Muck ajmuck@terracon.com 
Golf Outing David Orr dorr@dynotecinc.com
Newsletter Stan Harris stan.harris@stantec.com
Website Matt Loeffl er loeffl erm@bceo.org
Legislative Review (PIN) Caroline Duffy cduffy@Barreng.com

Online Payments/PayPal       Eric Kistner       eric.kistner@stantec.com

Community Service Tom Nicholson tnicholson@pretekgroup.com
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Stantec Consulting
11687 Lebanon Rd.

Cincinnati, Ohio
(513) 842-8200

Regional Offices: 
Cincinnati
Columbus

Toledo
Lexington
Louisville

Jeffersonville
St. Louis
Nashville

Geotechnical - Civil 
Environmental
Materials Testing - 
Transportation - Diving  
Construction Monitoring 
Water Resources - 
Wastewater Surveying 
GIS Applications

Design with community in mind
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HNTB supports our clients in the delivery of their 
most important infrastructure projects. Select 
markets and services include:

• Bridges & tunnels

• Construction management

• Design-build & alternative delivery

• Highways

• Planning

• Intelligent transportation systems

• Program delivery

• Asset management

• Rail & transit

• Technology

• Tolls & managed lanes

• Transportation architecture

• Water resources
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Brad Ackel
Jamal	 Adhami
Eric Adkins
Bob Adleta
Frank Aransky
Amanda Baer
Travis Baker 
Eric Beck
Bryan Bender
Gerard Berding
Steven Bergman 
Cody Beucler
Gabriel Bitar
Douglas Brand
Ben Brandstetter
Jim Brannon
Lucas Braun
William Brayshaw
Tom Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
Ryan Brinkman
Greg Brown
Matt Brubaker
Jon Brunot
Dennis Brunton*
Michael Bryson
Stephen Butler
Shawn Campbell
Tammy Campbell
Kathy Carsey
Josh Carter
Donald Cash
Timothy Casto
Kelly Chrisman
Christopher Clemons
James	 Collins*
Kyle Compton
Will Conkin
Scott Connor 
Stephen Curless
John Davidson
Shawn Davy
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Katie Dillenburger
Mark Dole
Caroline Duffy*
Terry Dull

Robert Dunn
Paul Durham
Ben Dusina
Michael Eddy
Mary Elfers*
Nicholas Elliot
John Elliot
David	 Emerick
Richard Engle
Joe Espelage
Jeremy Evans
William Fair
Dan Ficker
Jason Fischer
Nathan Fischer
Steve Fleming
Andy Fluegemann
Bronson Funke 
Dan Furgason
Todd Gadbury
Jayson Gardner 
Timothy Gilday
Jonathan Girdler 
Jeff Glowka
Paul Goodhue
Jennifer Graf
Paul Gruner
Tim Guenther
Robert Hans
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
Jeff Heimann
Mark Henderson
Christine Hilbert
Tyler Holden
Kelly Hollatz
Dan Hoying
Theodore Hubbard
Brad Hyre
Ahmad Ishtewi 
Dennis Jennings
Tracy Jones
James	 Jurgensen*
James	 Jurgensen, II*
Ross Kendall
John Kerr
Eric Kistner
Jeffery Koehn
Steven Korte 

Wess Kroll
Chris Kunz
John Lachmann
William Lawall
Michael Lenett
Aaron	 Littman
Hao Liu
Matthew Loeffler*
Austin	 Long
Todd Long
Michael Lorenz
William Luttmer
Daniel	 Mahaney
Steven Main
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Shawn Mason
Daniel McAdams
Jared McFaddin
Joe Mellman
Stephen Miles
Douglas Miller
Nathan Moore*
Sam Morton
Aaron	 Muck
Michael Murry
Jeff Newby
Vanessa Nghiem*
Tom Nicholson
Ralph Norman
Christian Nyberg
Norman Obert
Frank O’Hare
David	 Orr 
Darren Owens
Nathan Pera
Sarah Perrino
John Pflum
Duane Phelps
Daniel Prevost
Steven Proffitt*
Joseph Prus
Michael Prus
William Prus
David Quimby
Anne Rahall
Arudi Rajagopal
Kevin Randall

Etta Reed
Brian Rhodes
Mark Richardson
Aaron Rogers
Dave Rotella
Edward Roth
Doug Royer
Ali Saleh
Joseph Schmeltzer 
Paul Schoelwer*
Dale Schweiterman
Timothy Schwoeppe
Steven Shadix
Andrew Shahan
William Shefcik
Richard Shelley
Kar Singh
Casey Smith
Stefan	 Spinosa
David	 Spisak
Daniel Springer 
Craig Stephenson
Jacob	 Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Luke Stutler 
Cindy	 Taylor
Michelle Terrell
Michael Thompson*
Leann Tito
Michael Tompkins
Robert Trenkamp	
Daniel Unger
Greg Urasek
Joseph Vogel*
Nicholas Voisard
Jeffrey Wallace
Cynthia Wallace
George Webb, II
David Westendorf 
Jon Wiley
Gregory Wilkens*
Edward Williams
Nick Yeretzian
Steven Young 
Heinrich Zehetmaier*
Mike Zwick

* Past Presidents 
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